





## Congress of the United States House of Representatives

May 9, 2018

PRIVATE

The Honorable Michael Pompeo Secretary United States Department of State 2201 C St NW Washington, DC 20520-0099

Dear Secretary Pompeo:

I wanted to bring to your attention an interaction that I recently had with individuals regarding the current U.S. Ambassador to Ukraine.

As you likely know, Marie Yovanovitch is the U.S. Ambassador to Ukraine. She previously served as Ambassador to the Republic of Armenia (2008-2011) and the Kyrgyz Republic (2005-2008). I have received notice of concrete evidence from close companions that Ambassador Yovanovitch has spoken privately and repeatedly about her disdain for the current Administration in a way that might call for the expulsion of Ms. Yovanovitch as U.S. Ambassador to Ukraine immediately.

I kindly ask you to consider terminating her ambassadorship and find a replacement as soon as possible. If you would like to discuss this matter further, I can be reached directly at a soon as possible.

Thank you for reviewing this matter.

